City of Petaluma NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Proposed Action Plan and Projected Use of Community Development Block Grant Funds for Fiscal Year 2016-2017

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Petaluma City Council will hold a public hearing at its regular meeting of May 1, 2017, to allocate Fiscal Year 2017-2018 Community Development Block Grant funds.

Consolidated Plan Priorities: In developing the proposed Action Plan, the City's objective has been to utilize funding for the benefit of low and moderate income people and to address the priorities of the 2015-2020 Consolidated Plan. This year 80% of the funds will benefit the target populations.

I. Projected Use of 2017-2018 Community Development Block Grant Funds

AGENCY	PROJECT PRO	POSED ALLOCATION
City of Petaluma PPSC	Program Administration Senior Meals	\$68,000 \$51,000
Rebuilding Together	Rehab houses for low income	
TOTAL		\$344,000

None of the proposed activities will result in the displacement of any tenants. The City of Petaluma promotes fair housing in all its activities and programs. The proposed 2017-2018 Action Plan and Projected Use of Funds has been published in accordance with CDBG regulations formulated by the U.S. Dept. of Housing and Urban Development. Should there be a funding increase or decrease released by HUD, all proposed activities' budgets will be proportionately increased or decreased from the estimated funding levels to match actual allocation amounts. Public comments are invited on this statement. The proposed 2017-2018 Action Plan can be viewed on the City's website at www.cityofpetaluma.net/cmgr/housing.html. Or at the Housing Division, 27 Howard Street, Petaluma, CA 94952.

Public comment period is from March 23, 2017 through April 24, 2017. All comments must be received in writing by **12:00 Noon on April 24th**, **2017.** Send comments to the Petaluma Block Grant Administrator at P.O. Box 61, Petaluma, CA 94953.

Sue Castellucci, Housing Administrator City of Petaluma Community Development Block Grant Program

